
 

CONSTRUCTION OF REMEDIATION SYSTEM IN 

ROXANA, ILLINOIS TO BEGIN 

 

October 13, 2011 

 
WHO: Shell Oil Products US 

 
WHAT: URS and other contractors, on behalf of Shell Oil Products US have been working in 

the area near Chaffer Street between First Street and the Roxana Public Works Yard.  
The work, performed under the oversight of Illinois EPA, is to construct a soil vapor 
extraction system inside the Wood River Refinery, to remove hydrocarbon vapors from 
the subsurface. 

 
There will be construction 
equipment in the area as part of 
this work, e.g., dump trucks, 
cranes, concrete trucks, drilling 
equipment, etc.  During the work, 
the contractors will maintain 
awareness of the noise levels 
and if necessary, noise reduction 
measures will be implemented, 
such as the use of temporary 
sound walls.  

Also, whenever possible the use 
of motorized equipment will be 
limited to between the hours of 
8:00 am and 6:00 pm.  Extended 
street closures are not 
anticipated.  Shell and its 
contractors will work to minimize 
the impacts that could arise from 
the construction activities and 
apologize for any inconvenience 
this may cause you. 

 
WHEN: Starting October 17, 2011.  The 

work is expected to take 
approximately 3 months. The 
work is planned to occur during 
the day, Monday through Friday.    

 
WHERE: The primary work is being 

conducted inside the Wood River 
Refinery and on the Roxana 
Public Works Yard (blue hatched 
area shown on map). 

 
CONTACT: Thank you for your patience and cooperation during construction.  If you would like 

more information, or have concerns once the construction begins, please contact the 
project outreach contact, Bob Miner at (314) 367-8082 or 1-(888) 974-8379.  Mara 
McGinnis or Gina Search of Illinois EPA can also be contacted at (217) 524-3288 or 
(618) 346-5157, respectively, if you have any questions regarding this project. 

 
 


